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CALL TO ORDER:








Diane Cho, Chair, called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES 

Motion(I) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to approve the July 23, 2014 meeting minutes.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

The Complaint Committee reported on the status of the following complaints:


14-AR-05
-
Closed;
Respondent has complied.

14-AR-08
-
Open;
Under review.

14-AR-09
-
Closed;
Sent to MHIC.



14-AR-11
-
Open;
Waiting for response from respondent.

14-AR-12
-
Closed;
Consent Order signed and fine paid. 

14-AR-13
-
Open;
Sent to Investigator.
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Motion (II) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Edmeades, and unanimously carried to accept the report of the Complaint Committee.

APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR ARCHITECTURAL REGISTRATION EXAM


The Board approved the following applications for the Architectural Registration Examination:
Mark R. Behneman


Michael S. Costa

Tracey Donnelly


Brett W. Gullborg

Lisa D. Matta



David T. Grimshaw

Jon J. Groves



Kristina N. Perhach

Angelo Pirlai



Edward J. Maximo

Joseph M. Schoenborn

Desire Soedharmo
Judith Romero



Nicholas Tomaszewski

    *Christopher M. Humes - Transfer of Grades
APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR RECIPROCITY


The Board approved the following applications for reciprocal licensing:

Neil J. Tucker

17833
Vincent G. Viapiano

17854


Hanna L. Chang

17858
Susan Gordon-Castle

17859



Thomas M. Cohen
17860
Laura L. Jeffords

17861

Brian M. Tucker
17862
Fernando Zuniga-Pflucker
17864

Buddy D. Webb

17863




APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR FIRM PERMIT 

The Board approved the following applications for the Certificate of Authorization:

Hiser + Koptis Hiser Architects, P.C.



17865

Light+Form Architecture






17866

Johnson $ Leahy Design Corp.





17867

IBI Group of Virginia, Inc.





17875

McD Studio, LLC







17868

Reichard Design Haus






17869
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APPLICATIONS APPROVED FOR REINSTATEMENT
The Board unanimously approved 14 applications for reinstatement.

DENIALS

The Board unanimously denied two applications

An application for reciprocity was denied as it was incomplete.


An application for architectural examination was denied as the candidate did not meet the minimum qualifications.


Motion (III) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Ms Shonaiya, and unanimously carried to deny two applications. 

OLD BUSINESS
Final Action on CPC Regulations

Ms. Edwards reported that the amendments to the CPC regulations were published in the May 16, 2014 issue of the Maryland Register.  No comments were received.  


Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Parham, seconded by Ms Shonaiya, and unanimously carried to adopt the changes to the Continuing Professional Competency regulations that will grant an architect twelve months to complete the CPC requirements under certain extenuating circumstances.  
Exam Eligibility Matrix


The Board once again reviewed the Exam Eligibility Matrix.  The Board agreed that the matrix should be called Education Equivalency Matrix and that the second sentence under the heading should be eliminated.  Other items were discussed including the fact that no credit is given for an AA degree.  Mr. Edmeades had many changes that he wished to make. He will revise the matrix and bring it to the next meeting.
REPORT ON CPC COURSE SUBMITTALS

Cynthia Shonaiya reported on two requests for continuing education course approval.
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Mr. Robert Stouffer, a licensee, submitted for self study, the description of a tour of Italy he recently took. Mr. Stouffer states that while in Europe he was guided through some architecture examples throughout history by an informed friend and architect supposedly versed in the historical, governmental and social aspects of European 
design and architecture with a particular interest in renaissance period.


After a brief review and discussion, Ms. Shonaiya's recommendation was that although quite interesting, the trip did not meet the criteria of a structured learning situation, with no indication of a measurable outcome, and did not address the public health safety and welfare. It was the consensus of the Board to deny Mr. Stouffer's request for CPC credit.

Mr. Robert Splain also submitted a course for approval. He sent to the Board a course syllabus of an online "webinar" given by Beazley Risk Management Webinar Condominium Project Risk, viewed at his offices an June 12, 2014. None of the course instructors are design professionals. The information provided by Mr. Splain didn't include an attendance certificate/report although Mr. Splain stated at the beginning that members of his firm attended as it was held in their offices.

The Board determined that the webinar meets the requirements of the regulations and will grant 1.5 Learning Units, however, Mr. Splain should be informed that he will need to get a certificate of completion of the course in order to get the credit in case he is audited.

Motion (IV) was made by Ms. Westerhout, seconded by Mr. Parker, and unanimously carried to accept Ms. Shonoiya's report.  Letters will be sent to both individuals.
CORRESPONDENCE
Letter from Dave Kowtko


The Board received a letter from licensee, Dave Kowtko, asking the Board for a waiver of the new CPC requirements.  He states that 
he was not aware of the latest requirement that all 24 CPC units had to be Health, Safety and Welfare(HSW).  He claims that he meets the previous requirements which called for only 16 units to be HSW.  He further states that due to a back injury it will be very difficult to make up the HSW credits on such short notice. My Kowtko's license expires on October 25, 2014.
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After a brief discussion, the consensus of the Board is that Mr. Kowtko had ample notice and sufficient time to fulfill the requirement, thus is required to do so. Also, he must show proof of completing on the requirements at the time of renewal.  A letter will be sent to Mr. Kowtko. 
Letter from Philip S. Cooper

A letter dated September 4, 2014 was received from Philip S. Cooper asking for an exception from the CPC requirements due to health reasons.  The Board deferred their decision to approve or deny until documentation verifying his medical condition is received.  A letter will be sent to Mr. Cooper.
NCARB
McKinney Letter


The Board received a letter from Dale McKinney, President of NCARB. His letter outlined the feedback from boards, schools, and the design community to NCARB's incentives and outreach initiative's aimed at streamlining the path to licensure.  This was for the Board's information.
Use of Intern Titles


The Board received a letter from NCARB's Future Title Task Force regarding the use of the term "intern" to describe an educated, trained, but non-licensed practitioner in the field architecture. Derek Haese, Assistant Director, Member Board Relations at NCARB, asked the Board if there is a common/accepted practice currently being utilized by interns in terms of the use of the title "intern" in the workplace in Maryland.

The Board discussed the issue but agreed that they are not aware of the title "intern" being used by candidates or unlicensed individuals in the workplace. They further agreed that they would not consider defining or including "intern" in the law at this time. Ms. Edwards will respond to NCARB.
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EXECUTIVE SESSION

Motion (V) was made by Mr. Parker, seconded by Mr. Edmeades, and unanimously carried to go into Executive Session at 10:40 a.m. at 500 North Calvert Street, 3rd Floor Conference Room, Baltimore, Maryland, 21202.  This session was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Title 10-508(a)(7).  Upon completion of the session, the Board reconvened its public meeting at 10:50 a.m.

Correspondence

John Corkil, AIAMD Representative, presented the Board with a letter he authored regarding the Board's discussion at its July meeting relating to a question by an architect asking whether an architect could sign and seal structural and fire engineering drawings.  The Board determined that architects can sign and seal structural and fire engineering drawings. 


Mr. Corkill stated that the municipality in question is P.G. County.  They require a Professional Engineer to sign fire protection plans.  He outlined a specific incident in which P.G. County required a fire engineer to write a report about sawdust relating to a 3,224 square foot industrial building.  A former employee of the P.G. Permit Office wrote the report upholding the original design of the architect and then allegedly demanded a substantial sum of money for the service.  He stated that this type of situation imposes a hardship on clients.


After a brief discussion the Board asked Mr Corkill to reconsider the content of his letter and to send the Board a more specific situation regarding overlapping practice that involves Maryland law.  Ms. Trust, Board counsel, offered to assist him with the legal particulars. Mr. Corkill agreed to revise his letter with Counsel's help. 
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ADJOURN
There being no further business, motion (VI) was made by Mr. Edmeades, seconded by Ms. Westerhout and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:25 a.m.

​​_____x_____ With Corrections

_____ Without Corrections
SIGNED BY Diane Cho, Chair, on October 22, 2014
